Lee Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting of July 2, 2012
Present:

Members: Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker, Anne Tappan
Alternate Members: Catherine Fisher, David Shay

Ex Officio: Laurel Cox, Land Protection and Community Development Administrator
Visitors: None
Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on June 4, 2012, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of June 30, 2012, was $11,202.94 composed of

LCC Funds


$7,754.44

Dave Allan Fund

$3,448.50
ZBA Report: A. Hartgerink reported that the S & J Transportation request for a variance was approved.
Easement Monitoring: Visits to the Hutton and Jenkins easements have been completed and the visit to the Short easement will be made on July 3.  The schedule for the coming month is: Palmer (7/11), Barth and McIver (7/18), Grumbling (7/25), Fogg (8/1).
Lee Bog Cleanup: The cleanup was completed on June 23 with the help of Roger Rice and a trailer he provided.  It was noted that there was a great variety of trash of both old and recent origin.  The area around the bog between its edge and the upland properties also contains a number of different invasive species.

Lee Bog Observation Platform: Girl Scouts Susanna Serrano and Felicia Keegan have completed rebuilding the observation platform at the Lee Bog.  C. Fisher, A. Hartgerink, and other members who have visited the site expressed complete satisfaction with the way the project has been conducted.  After the project has been summarized and presented to the BOS, a letter of appreciation and thanks from the LCC will be sent to the girls.
Fair at Little River Park: L. Gund reported that the fair has been scheduled for September 8 although the exact name of the fair has yet to be announced.
Conservation Land Management: B. Humm announced that Lenny Lord of the Rockingham Conservation Distict will present an overview of efforts to address the invasive species at Lee Five Corners Reserve on July 9.  Mr. Lord has considerable experience and all necessary qualifications for chemical control of invasive species and is a licensed pesticide applicator by the NH Department of Agriculture.  A. Hartgerink noted that LCC should carefully consider any changes in the location of the trail in the Maud Jones Memorial Forest before construction begins.
Community Land Planning Report: L. Cox presented a summary of current and proposed community planning activities.
OLD BUSINESS:

Letter of Resignation: B. Humm read a letter of resignation from Richard Babcock.  A motion was made by L. Gund and seconded by A. Hartgerink to (1) accept, with thanks for his service, the resignation, (2) to ask that Mr. Babcock accept appointment as an alternate member of the LCC, and (3) to appoint David Shay as full member of the Commission.  The motion passed unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS:

Check from LCHIP Program: B. Humm announced that the LCHIP program has provided $243 as partial payment for monitoring expenses related to LCHIP easements in the Town.
Next Meeting: August 6, 2012
Submitted By ________________________________________

                                         David Meeker
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